BROOKFIELD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Minutes of January 1, 2014 Meeting

Present: Tom Giguere, Tom Hill, Richard Peckham, Jean Jones, Alternates: George Yeager and Terry Jones,
Bill Nelson-Selectman’s representative

1. Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM
2. There were no public comments.

3. Minutes from the December 4, 2013 meeting were reviewed. Motion to accept by Tom Hill and
seconded by Jean Jones. Motion passed.

4. Mail received was a bank statement showing Conservation Fund balance of $2586.37.

5. The Conservation Commission’s annual report for 2013 is due soon. Tom Giguere will write a report to
include pictures that will be submitted by Commission members. Nicole Csiszer of Brookfield has been
nominated for a position on the Moose Mountain Regional Greenway’s Board. Voting will occur at the
annual meeting discussed below. MMRG still has one more board vacancy and room for volunteers.
Anyone interested should contact Virginia Long.

6. MMRG annual meeting is on February 3, 2014 at The Inn on Main in Wolfeboro. Cost is $29 per person
and all are urged to attend. The Society for Protection of NH Forests has initiated a fund to collect
donations for plowing of Moose Mountain Reservation parking area. Contact www.forestsociety.org. Tom
Giguere reported that a conservation easement has been completed on the 37 acre Nute property in
Milton.

7. Selectman’s representative Bill Nelson questioned the commission about $500 warrant article to be
placed in the upcoming town budget. The commission requested that the warrant be included by the
Selectmen to help build up the Conservation Fund.

8. Richard Peckham reported that the planning board is holding a meeting on January 13, 2014 to discuss
redefining zoning changes in the Moose Mountain Recreation Zone. The public is urged to attend.

9. Due to a lack of attendees available for the February 5, 2014 meeting, it was decided to cancel it.
10. The next scheduled meeting is March 5, 2014.
11. Meeting closed at 6:50 PM

Respectfully submitted

Thomas Hill



